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      And suddenly Autumn is on its way ð how did that happen so fast?  
 

As we bid a farewell to the sunshine & reacquaint ourselves with the rain, w e 

reflect up on an eventful summer.  We held our first Garda approved Raffle 

throughout June & July which r aised an amazing û600!  Our lucky  

winners were drawn at the Summer Picnic at the end of July, winning some 

ama zing prizes such as family days out at Fota, Trabolgan, Leahys farm in 

addition to lunch & a course at Ballymaloe & JoJo Maman Bebe 

Vouchers.  The money raised will be well spent providing  much needed  Training for our 

Parent to Parent Supporters.  Training  is an important part of what we do & with both 

the Parent to Parent training & the Breastfeeding Support training starting in the 

next few months , many of our volunteers will be kept busy learning new skills.  
 

We also held our first Baby Fair just a few short weeks ago which was  such a huge success that we 

are already busily planning our next one for the spring.  See Jens article on page 8 for a more in -

depth summary of how this went.  
 

And in July our Newsletter editor Mandi welcome d her gorgeo us second daughter Arja to the 

Cuidi¼ Family, I hope I can do Mandi justice as I stand in for her whilst sheõs on maternity leave J  
 

To those of you new to Cuidiú, a warm Welcome, we look forward to seeing you at a n event soon, 

keep an eye on our Facebook  group (Cuidiú Cork) for details of all our comings & goings.  

Melanie  Grace  
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NEW MUMS 
 

At Cuidiú, we remember only too well how many questions 

we had as new mums.  We will dedicate a space each newsletter to excited 

first timers. Please share our Newsletter with new or expectant mums and 

bring her along to a Cuidiú event.  Check our Facebook Group each Sunday 

evening to see a list of our weekly events.  
 

The Essential Hospital List - by Clare Luttrell  

There are two kinds of people in this world: th ose who  pack a hospital bag at 25 weeks pregnant; 

resulting in a neat, orderly square case which stands stoically & patiently under the stairs awaiting 

that fateful day, & those who  donõt - choosing instead to travel a road of wild abandon, & to 

phone ones  partner from the Emergency Room with a frantic list of random items that hopefully 

will cover the bare essentials. I was the former on my first baby, & closer to the la tter on my most 

recent arrival. In a classic case of ôdo as I say not as I doõ I have set out a quick list of essentials 

that you might like to store in that little case under the stairs. If you chose to 

wait until 42 weeks to gather your list tog ether, then do so at your peril J  

 

You might prefer to keep a small bag for the labour & delive ry suite & then  

a larger suitcase for your overall hospital stay. A good tip is to keep your 

new -born babyõs first outfit & first teeny tiny nappy in a freezer bag so that it 

can be easily found in your labour bag when your little one arrives! Exciting 

tim es! 

 

 CONTENTS OF LABOUR BAG:  

1. TENS Machine (you can buy new, rent from local pharmacies or buy a second hand one 

from any number of second hand websites. I bought mine from deals.ie for û30!)  

2. Clothes to give birth in - forget the flowery nighties - time to channel your inner GI Jane: no 

matter what your birth plan - long gym tops, tough vests, whatever inspires you.  

3. Pair of pjõs / nightdress for after & flip flops for shower / birth pool.  

4. Clo thes for the birth pool (if applicable) ð tankini or bikini bottoms  

5. Fluffy nice towel (dark colour) - for pool or the first post birth shower.  

6. Babyõs first outfit: babygro  & nappy.  

7. A pack of maternity pads (the big comfy ones are more suitable)  

8. Comfy und erwear  

9. Food, glorious food. I went with breakfast bars, Belvita or there are many types of cereal 

high sugar high energy snacks. Glucose lollipops, flapjacks, Lucozade, Capri Sunsé Some 

more health conscious I know went for oat cakes & nut butter, or yogu rt topped rice cakes. 

Whatever your tastes, there are endless possibilities! Pack it, bring it!  

10. Smart phone / tablet & chargers - for reading, for timing contractions, for those first baby 

pictures & for feeding apps post birth. Just donõt forget it! Put a big yellow sticky on the front 

of your case saying òpack phone & chargeró so you can add it in at the last minute. 
 

é continued on next page 
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CONTENTS OF WARD BAG:   

MAMA ITEMS:  

1. Three sets of comfortable pyjamas, with buttons down the front for lots of skin to skin with 

your little one, & for breastfeeding  

2. 6 pairs dark underwear  

3. Two dark shower towels & one hand towel.  

4. 3 packs maternity pads (big & comfy) keep a few more packs at home.  

5. Nursing bras  

6. Breast essentials: Lanolin, MutliMam Balm Compresses, Breastpads  

7. Washbag with travel sized toiletries  

8. Witchhazel, Calendula, Arnica tablets  

9. Pens - you will be asked to keep track of babyõs feeds & nappies . The feedings apps y ou 

can download are also great to keep things straight in your own head. I couldnõt remember 

my own name never mind how many wet nappies I had changedé! 

10. Lots of water bottles - birthing & feeding is very thirsty work!  

11. Even more snacks - birthing & feeding is also hungry work!!  

 

BABY ITEMS: 

1. 1 Pack of newborn nappies & newborn suitable baby wipes.  

2. Cotton wool (some prefer to use cotton wool & water for changing a newborn nappy.  

3. 6 vests & 6 babygros:  when you are buying note that newborn babygros usually cat er for 

babies up to 7.5lbs. Both of mine were over 8lb when they arrived & so I packed 0 -3 month 

size. Before you go on a shopping spree I would suggest getting 0 -3 months 

initially & you can always buy smaller if you need to.  

4. Cellular blanket. The hospit al provides  these  but itõs nice to have your own.  

5. Jar of Vaseline (your beautiful little baby will produce a sticky meconium poo 

for the first few days - Vaseline makes cleaning it a little easier while also 

protecting little bums)  

6. Cardigan & hat - just in case.  

7. Baby towel - just in case  

8. Muslin Cloths - wash a few times before use, they are multi -purpose, for 

burping, for use instead of bibs, these space savers can take the place of lots of 

baby essentials until you get home!  

9. Nappy sacks (no t just for nappies, these handy little sacks can store clothes, rubbish from 

all those snacksé) 

10. Going home outfits for mama & little one  

11. Oh & do a trial run of taking the car seat in & out of the car!  
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Your Committee ð Working for you  
The Committee is a collection of amazing women who give their time & energy to running Cuidiú 

Cork on a voluntary basis.  Most of us do this because Cuidiú  has provided a lifeline  to us in the 

past when we needed it most &  this is simply our way of giving something back.    

 

We have committee meetings once a month but are always busy working away behind the 

scenes, both with the fun things like planning events & turning up to coffee mornings ( & eating all 

the cake), but also the more borning administrative t asks, like looking at the financials  and making 

sure we can afford to buy decorations and tea bags, and leaflets and all the other day to day 

things we need. Also on the admin list of tasks is underst and ing our Insurance policies, investigating 

potential g rants that we can apply for  & making sure our Member lists are up to date.  All of this in 

addition to thinking up new ways to make Cuidiú Cork great, encourage new members to join us 

& most importantly ensure that we are providing the support that mums ne ed.  

 

In addition to the c ommittee members  listed below , we also have dediated team of Breastfeeding 

Counsellors, Parent to Parent Supporters & many , many others who  help in a wide variety of ways.    

 

If you have any questions about Cuidiú or are interested in helping out in any capacity, please 

email our Branch Secretary, Alexie on Cuidiúcorksecretary@gmail.com .   
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BIRTH NOTICES  
Congratulations to our very own Newsletter Editor, 

Mandi Jackson  & welcome to b aby Arja Felicity - 

born on 21 July by emergency section, weighing 3.4 

kgs (7 1/2 lbs).  Mommy, daddy & big sister C aoilainn 

are delighted with her.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please join us in welcoming all the babies who have joined the 

Cuidiú Cork family.  Congratulations!  
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Breastfeeding Support  ð by Maeve Murray  
Cuidiú's ethos is ôeducation & support for parenthood õ.  One area of support we offer is 

breastfeeding. Cuidiú, via HSE funding,  have trained breastfeeding counsellors (BFCs) across 

Ireland who provide a telephone counselling service to mums  who would like support & 

information. Our Cuidiú BFCs are volunteer mums who have personal experience of breastfeeding 

their children.  Contact numbers for Cork BFCs can be found on our website www.cuidiúcork.net .  

 

You are welcome to contact our BFCs at any stage, during pregnancy in preparation , just after 

baby is born, or further down the line if you are returning to work.   

 

Our BFCs run breastfeeding support groups & attend a number of our regular coffee mornings, 

please do come along for a cuppa & a chat even when everything is going well, we welcome 

peer support & it is great to get out!  

 

As BFCs, we do not  advise or  tell you what to do, we listen , we empathise, we ask what you  would 

like to happen & what your  ideal scenario is. We provide up to date research & information so that 

the mum is empowered to make her own decision about what is best for herself & her baby.  

 

National Breastfeeding Week  

National Breastfeeding Week is held in Ireland annually from the 1st to the 7th of  October. It is an 

opportunity to celebrate breastfeeding, to raise awareness & hopefully dispel common myths 

about breastfeeding that can exist in our culture.  

 

It is an opportunity to highlight the supports that do exist in Ireland for mothers who would  like to 

breastfeed & to show mothers where they can go for reliable & accurate information as well as to 

find plenty of support, encouragement & respect for their own personal choice.   

 

It is also important to acknowledge that many mothers donõt get the help & support to breastfeed 

that they should have got & that they are very often let down by our health service.   

 

We hope by providing our Cuidiú Breastfeeding Support we can reach out to more & more 

mothers in the future. Keep a look out on our website , on our Cuidiú Cork Facebook Group & on 

our Cuidiú Breastfeeding Cork Page for details of what Cuidiú Cork will be up to during National 

Breastfeeding Week & the events we will be holding. Hope to see you there!  

 

For details of nationwide events on during the week see www.breastfeeding.ie .  
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The Cuidiú Baby Fair  
By: Jen Kubik  

On 14 August we held our first Cuidiú Cork 

Baby Fair in ôMy Place õ in Midleton.   The event 

grew out of fundraising idea to hold a bake 

sale to help promote Cuidiú  & invite people 

to join us & eat cake (which is a main 

ingredient of many of our events!).   

 

Once the idea of a Baby Fair c ame up our 

'small idea' grew & grew! Laura O'Donovan 

was the driving force behind the event, & has 

built up great relationships with local retailers.  

 

As a committ ee we have never hosted such 

a fair before so not knowing what to expect, 

excitement (& nerves) were  high in the run up 

to the event. Thankfully, everything ran 

smoothly & there was a lovely atmosphere 

throughout  the day.   The staff at 'My  Place'  

did a fantastic job setting up the hall prior to 

our arrival.  

 

We had childrenõs entertainment in the form 

of Niamh from 'Kinderama' to keep the bigger 

kids busy while mums & dads shopped for 

slings, amber necklaces or found a bargain or 

two a t our 'preloved' stall. There were a lot of 

experts on hand to share information on, 

Breastfeeding, Gentle B irthing, Placenta 

Encapsulation , Reflexology & Postnatal 

Pilates to name but a few.  

 

Melanie & Alexie were stationed at  the front 

entrance to answer any questions about 

Cuidiú  & sell some raffle tickets. We had some 

fabulous prizes donated by local busines ses & 

were truly overwhelmed by the support.  

 

Mandi, Madhu & myself were on the tea & 

cake stand, trying to resist eating all the 

merchandise!  

 

Following such a 

successfu l event 

we plan  to host 

another fair early 

nex t year.   Details 

will be posted on 

our Facebook 

group nearer the 

time.   

 

Over all, Cuidiú  aims to provide support for all 

families from the beginning of their parenting 

journey & beyond. We try our best to provide 

this support while drinking tea & eating cake, 

it's a simple idea but one that has been 

working for decades!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are delighted to have received such 

great feedback, below is a picture of Mel, 

Laura & myself, working hard on the day.  
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The 2016 Summer Picnic  - By Alexie Ui Laoghaire  

The day of the picnic arrived, gloriously sunny.   I wonõt lie, it was a little stressful preparing the picnic 

& organising four boys of seven & under (including toddler twins) but we made it into the car & to 

Fota on time with Daddy in tow.  

 

Our spirits soon lifted as we arrived in the sunshine at Fota House & found ourselves a spot for  our 

picnic rug. The older boys immediately found some famili ar faces their own age & some new ones 

& headed off with balls to the big green area, returning for food & water once in a while & to do 

the scavenger hunt (although I think there may have been some cheating there!).  

 

The smaller two in our party, 16 month s, pottered about, occasionally heading off in different 

directions or eating various stones & twigs that took their fancy.  

 

It was a lovely afternoon, fantastic to meet other Cuidiú families, & newcomers, & great to see lots 

of dads there too. Aideen of Cloth Nappies Irel and &  Nicola of Baby Wearing Ireland joined us with 

cloth nappies & slings for those looking to find out more.  Maeve, Mirka  & Karina were kept busy 

painting  plenty of faces  & there were bubb les & balloons a plenty for everyone.  

 

It wasnõt all rest & relaxation for me as I was set to work selling raffle tickets, I enjoyed chatting to 

everyone & the raffle was a success, raising û600 to be used for  formal Parent to Parent Training.  

 

All too quickly the picnic was over & it was time 

to pack up.  The boys were delighted with 

themselves & thoroughly worn out but were 

also sad to say good bye to their new found 

friends.  

 

I hope you enjoyed the picnic if you were able 

to join us. We have lots of events going on 

throughout the year so please keep an eye out 

on our Facebook group or website for the next 

one. A big thank you to Mel & all the 

Committee members who helped organise the 

day, no mean feat considering we are all 

volunteer mums . 
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Cuidiú Coffee Mornings  
Cuidi¼ Coffee Mornings are a lovely way to meet other mums & their tots, if you donõt fancy 

going to someoneõs house, we also have regular Coffee Mornings in public venues, all are very 

welcome.  Keep an eye out on our Facebook Group for more details nearer the time.  

 

Standard Coffee mornings are charged at û1.50 for Full Members, û2.50 for Guests to cover 

indemnity ins urance.  Our Public Coffee Mornings may be subject to different charges.   
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